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The Fiftieth Anniversary celebration held at the house this spring 

t urned out very successfully o ~ve had two "oldsters 11 from the gradua-, 

ting cla ss of 1913 back to celebrate) and one or more from almost 

e v e ry c l a ss since then, The Grand Chapter was represented by Rev. 

Eva ns, a nd past Grand Regent Bovard was also present. We are sorry 

that more of the alu mn i could not make it because we feel s ure that 

those who d ld come had a grea t time. 

The maln feature of the celebration was the presenta tion of the 

Francy memorial plaque to the chapter by the a lumni from the classes 

of 1910-ll-12-lJ. The presentation wa s made by Sam Hibben from 

the c l ass of 1 91 J . 

I have decided to try a n ew approach in alumni rela tions thi s year 

to see i f they can be i mproved. At the recent division meeting the 

thought was expressed that in alumni letters the men would r a ther 

hear something about their fellow a lumni than news from the actives. 

To make it pos : ible for me to ge t this information it will t a ke the 

co-operation of a ll the alumni. This has been tried at many schools 

and has ·~ot been successful in mos t. 

One idea that has proven success ful is to have a letter written by a 

different a lumnus printed as a part of the regular Delta Alpha 

News. This would be limited in size to from one-ha lf to one page. 

This would supplement: the regular News which would continue to be 

sent out. I would like to have your reaction to this idea. Would. 

you have enough interest to make it successful ? I would like to 

try this dur ing the next year to see if we can make it a success . 

This letter would contain something about yourself that you think 

your fello 1v classmates woul d like to know o Le t me know your feelings 

Lucas
Typewritten Text

Lucas
Typewritten Text
1957



on this soon so that I can get a l etter out early in the fall. The 

first letter will be the most difficult because no one will know 

just wha t is expected in the letter. So please co-operate and 

write a letter to me here at the house~ 

Elec tions were held in the chapter for next years officers. The 

following is the list of men that were elected: 

Commander--------~ Wayne Norsfield 

Lt " Co;nmander----- Bob Ledden 

Treasurer- =--- - ---- Ron Grant 

Rushing Cha i r man-- Dave Patterson 

Alumni Contact---- Bill Taylor 

Watch the Delta for more on the 50th and let me know your feelings 

o n the News Letter . 

Fraternally ~ 

03'J__Q ~~ ttJ'\.. 

-Bi ll Taylor 




